[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes 
Faculty Senate International Programs Committee
Friday, March 24, 2017; 12:00 PM, 131 Hagestad.

Present: Darryl Miller, CBE; Ioana Ghenciu, at large representative; Simon Jette Nantel, CAFES; Katrina Larsen, Director of the Office of International Education; Carol Rogers for Wes Chapin, the Dean’s Council representative; David Trechter, International Studies Program representative

Guests: Kelsey McLean (OIE Advisory Council); Don Taylor, Year of Committee

Call to Order: 12:02 p.m. 
(A quorum requires four voting members. 50% of voting committee members + 1)

David Trechter was welcomed as the representative for the International Studies Program.  Scheduling conflicts have prevented a representative from attending this year.

Seating of Substitutes: Moved by Darryl Miller and seconded by Ioana Ghenciu to seat Katrina Larsen as chair for Paul Shirilla and Carol Rogers for Wes Chapin-Approved  

Approval of the February 24, 2017 meeting minutes: postponed until next meeting

Old Business:
Academic Standards approved the international student sashes proposal.  It now goes to Faculty Senate.

The Committee members were encouraged to review the HLC Quality Initiative report and provide feedback to Katrina Larsen.

Katrina Larsen shared a draft assessment proposal to meet the 2016 UW-System Audit requirements.  A question was raised about being able to determine if revenues and expenditures match budgeted values within the proposed timeline of 60 or even 90 days. The answer is no.  Some charges, such as the Fox World Travel surcharge, are not posted on the education abroad accounts for five or six months. The item about budgeted vs. actual income and expenditures will be reviewed. The draft will be considered at a future meeting.   

New Business:

2019-20 Year of Nominations-Don Taylor, Year of Committee Chair
Don explained the Year of program. IPC members had received, by email, a spreadsheet listing countries nominated for 2019-20. Two countries, France and Somalia, had the most support from the committee members.  Moved by David and seconded by Simon to have the IPC vote on France and Somalia for the 2019-20 Year of country. – Approved. Somalia received six (6) votes and France received zero (0) votes.  Somalia was approved as the 2019-20 Year of country.

Announcements:
There will be two searches conducted for Office of International Education staff. One of the searches will be for the Education Abroad Advisor and the other will be for the International Student Services Coordinator.

Adjourn: 12:40 p.m. Moved by David Trechter and seconded by Carol Rogers- Approved
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